
 
 

Zeta Theta House Corporation Update 
Planning for the Future 

Brothers, 

I hope this newsletter finds you well and you and your families are staying safe.  Classes 
continue at Kettering and we are beginning to pursue renovations of the OQ bathroom during the three-
week holiday break.  We have not hit our fundraising goal for the year, but we are very close.  We have 
to act now, as we know that this is our best window to limit the burden this bathroom makeover would 
be if brothers were living in the house.  

Below you can see our progress of hitting our goal for this year, as well as the outer years.  We 
would never be able to do this without the help of our generous alumni.  The donations will help with 
the bathroom renovation, as well as let us focus on the other parts of the house that need ongoing 
work.  Any little bit will help us come closer to reaching our goal, which we are just under $500 of 
reaching this for this year.  If you would like to help us reach the goal this year, please see the one-click 
donation link at the bottom of the newsletter.   

As you can see thirteen brothers have chosen to provide continuous donations that go out 
throughout the donation planning period.  Many of these donations are from our younger classes.  
Brothers feel that right after graduation is a great time to start giving back to the house and stay 
connected by attending different alumni events.  We are very fortunate for all alumni that have been 
able to give in the past and any that can give in the future.  A list of all brothers who have donated since 
the 55th can be found on the last page. 

 

We are also very glad to announce that Zeta Theta has won the “Outstanding House Corp Gold 
Award” for 2019.  This is the sixth year in a row being identified as being an outstanding House Corp 
within Sigma Chi.   
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We are very proud of this achievement!  We continue to look for opporutnities to improve our 
operations to ensure that we can win this presitgeous award again next year. 

Below you can see an example of the shower units from the 2015 renovation of the addition 
bathroom.  The modern look will be used in the renovation of the OQ bathroom in December. 

 

 

Addition Bathroom Example – renovated 2015 
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Current Conditions of the OQ bathroom: 

 

     

 

We really appreciate all the support and hope that things will get back to normal in the near 
future.  We want you to be able to come and see how great the house looks and get to better know the 
undergraduate brothers.  Both sections are full of great young men and they continue to carry out our 
legacy of Sigma Chi at Kettering University. 

One Click Donation Below 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=BF6XWEV3STT6Y&source=url 
 
In Hoc, 
 
Lance Wildman 
Zeta Theta House Corporation, Vice President 
586-216-5395 
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Andrew Disanto 
Andrew Sornig  
Austin Robichaud 
Bill Bovenza 
Bill Stachura 
Boyd Cryer 
Brad Gilliam  
Brad Knudsen  
Bruce Gleba 
Cheyne Westerman 
Chris Channell  
Conor Barry  
Corey Neil  
Dan Smith 
David Brayton 
David DelVecchio 
David Miller 
Elias Reyes 
Eric Butler 
Gary O'Brien  
J. Scott Mullenix 
James Kerekes 
Jared Gaynier 
Jeffery Murphy 
John Kramer 
John Sekol 
Lance Wildman  

Mark Striker 
Matt Seuberling  
Mike Calabro 
Nate Hara  
Nicholas Butler  
Nick Lakin 
Robert Clark  
Robert Heltsley 
Robert Stacey  
Sean Palatka 
Timothy Forbes 
Timothy Krucki 
Todd Schuster 
William (Bill) 
Zawadzki 
Youssef Najjar 
Zachary Coblentz 

 

 Indicates brothers who 
have reoccurring donations 
through the planning period. 

Brothers that have generously donated since the 55th Anniversary. 



 

The Three Point 
A Look into Zeta Theta A’s Current Activities  

Summer 2020 

A Term to Remember 
 
 
 

 The New Sweetheart 
of Zeta Theta A 
Giavanna (Ava) Zaremski 

Although, we were not able to 
travel to Canada for our typical 
Semi-Formal series of events, we 
held a pseudo-semi formal. 
Brothers and guests gathered at 
Redwood Steakhouse and Brewery 
in Flint for dinner, and then headed 
back to the house for the 
Sweetheart Ceremony. 

Congratulations to Ava Zaremski, 
we are honored to have chosen her 
to be our sweetheart! We have full 
confidence that she will represent 
Sigma Chi’s values and we will love 
to see her wearing our letters 
around campus. Ava is an involved 
student at Kettering University and 
her sorority, Alpha Phi. She truly 
deserves this title. 

34 Brothers currently make up the Zeta Theta A 
chapter of Sigma Chi. Of all the things we did, and 
did not do this term, the highlight of the term we are 
most proud of is the fact that ZERO individuals 
tested positive for COVID-19, despite 32 live ins. 

 

 

  

Summer 2020 term has now ended, and we are now 
heading to our fall work term. To say the least, this 
term has been incredibly different compared to prior 
terms, with the COVID-19 pandemic raging on. With 
an odd recruitment season that limited the duration 
and nature of our events, we have handed out six 
bids and hope to handout more in the winter if 
conditions allow. Out of the six bids that we have 
handed out, we have had four accept! In addition, 
two individuals that accepted their bids last year 
have decided to pledge this coming semester.  

 



 

Limited Events, But Plentiful 
Memories 
One IM Sport / Fundraising Difficulties 
Highlight Summer 2020 
We all entered this semester with a feeling that 
there would be no intramural sports, but 
fortunately we were lucky enough to be able to 
play softball. Seeing the brothers and guests all 
getting together and taking a break from 
academics was extremely exciting, especially 
considering that many of us remained couped 
up in the House with online classes. 
We had a rough regular season ending up with 
a 1-3 record. Once playoffs came around, we 
started to get more participants to come out to 
the games, and we went on a two-game 
winning streak, beating SAE and the Phi Delts. 
When the final game came around to determine 
the first-place winner of A-Tourney, versus the 
Delts, a referee had come down with COVID-
19, which resulted in a cancellation of the finals 
and a “tie”. 
 
 

 
 

We were able to raise over $5,000 this term for 
philanthropy. The House live streamed a 
brotherhood auction, where brothers in the 
house, as well as Twitch.tv viewers, could 
participate in the auction. Brothers would 
stream for an hour and had a list of actions 
that they would do for money, ranging from 
losing the current game they are in or eating 
copious amounts of hot dogs. 

We also held a crazy poker live stream. During 
the live stream, the players would do various 
things that the donators wanted, such as fold 
or pass their current hand.  
 

 

Timothy Atchinson – Pledge Class 2018 
Bachelor of Science in Mechanical Engineering 
Currently Pursuing a New Career 

Jacob Squibb – Pledge Class 2019 
Bachelors of Science in Chemical Engineering 

Chemical Engineer at Corning Life Sciences (MA) 
Graduating 
Seniors 


